                             CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Monday 3rd October 2016 at 8.00pm



                  St. Nicholas Community Hall
Present: Cllrs: Mrs R Lloyd, Mrs. Barbara Lewis, E Perkins, R Llewhelin, D Reed, 
In attendance:  Mrs Emma Beynon – Clerk                      
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
Mrs Eleri Duggan
2.  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
E Perkins (Item 8\10)
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod  5 Medi  2016 / Minutes of the meeting held on 5th September 2016
          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr Rhian Lloyd seconded by Cllr E Perkins
4. Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  
BT phone Box Henner Cross – Repairs still not fully carried out – Clerk to contact BT again.

Defibrillator St Nicholas village –Following Village Hall committee meeting information received that lottery funding is available Anthony James of the committee is to get forms through BT more information will follow after  the next village hall committee meeting – councilors agreed to await outcome.

5. Ariannol / Finances
Balance of current account:- £2613.25
Audit 2015-16 – Clerk informed councillors that the external auditors had returned the audit with information of a significant rise in their charge. As yet no invoice has been received but Cllr Barbara Lewis informed the council that following a OVW meeting we were not the only ones to receive this increase. Cllr Barbara Lewis also agreed to contact OVW for guidance on the budget monitoring which is expected by the new auditors.
6.
Ceisiadau Cynllunio  /  Planning Applications:

•
16/0607/LB - Pembrokeshire CC Consultation/Notification - Roof refurbishment Melin Tregwynt, Castle Morris, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire, SA62 5UX – No adverse comments.
•
16/0606/PA - Pembrokeshire CC Consultation/Notification - Roof refurbishment & Installation pf solar panels Melin Tregwynt, Castle Morris, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire, SA62 5UX – No adverse comments.
•
16/0504/NM – Decision Notice – Permission granted for non material amendments – Barn 5 Caersegan Farm St Nicholas
7. OVW
Meeting held on 27.9.16 where a lot of complaints and concerns were aired regarding the new auditors. 

In the conference to be held on 1.10.16 there will be a motion to pass OVW as a Limited company.
Candidate sites in the Pembrokeshire National Park are to be submitted by 25.11.16 – developers need to be aware.

The questionnaire from the Crime Commissioner Dafydd Llewelyn has been completed by OVW on behalf of all councils.

OVW advised councils that there had been positive outcomes after discussions with PCC regarding The Charter with suggestions made being taken on board by PCC.

OVW also informed councils that the precept received from PCC can be increased in the middle of the financial year should the need arise.
8. Llythyron  /  Correspondence:
•
OVW – Various training sessions – emailed to councillors

•
GoSafe News - September Edition – emailed to councillors

•
PCC - Ysgol Bro Gwaun statutory proposals – Decision – emailed to councillors

•
PCC Monitoring Officer - Code of Conduct – emailed to councillors

•
PCC - Pembrokeshire Wellbeing Survey – emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Response to the proposal on mergers of Local Justice Areas in Wales – emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Official : Public Appointments Opportunities – emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Assets of Community Value Questionnaire – emailed to councillors

•
PLANED - Keep up to date on the latest Community opportunities from PLANED– emailed to councillors 

•
Fishguard & Goodwick Town Council – Library services Fishguard – emailed to councillors – a discussion on how to proceed was undertaken by councillors. It was felt that as a small community council Pencaer were unable to support the library financially but that PCC should keep the library open every working day especially as the Tapestry was now housed there and was a valuble tourist attraction for the town. They also felt that as donations paid by visitors were taken by PCC that these monies should be used to keep the library open every day during the working week. Clerk to reply to Fishguard and Goodwick TC.
•
North Pembs Transport Forum – Various alerts – emailed to councillors

•
Boundary Commission for Wales – The 2018 review of parliamentary constituencies in Wales - Intial proposals

9.
Items from Last month’s agenda

         Grant application St Nicholas village church – defer to next meeting.
         S106 payment Caersegan Farm – outcome of meeting held 26.9.16. A meeting to discuss transport systems in the locality was held between councillors, Ceri Rees and Owen Roberts of  PCC. It was agreed by all attending that the placing of bus shelters at Caersegan Farm and in St Nicholas village was of no benefit to the area. However councillors gave a suggestion of improving visibility on the main A487 crossroads into the village  as they felt it was the most practical solution – PCC reps to go back to see if it would be possible for this to happen. Councillors requested clerk contact PCC to see if any progress has been made and to inform them that if this is not possible would there be a possibility of placing a bus shelter on the A487 crossroads.
10. Materion Eraill  /  AOB (at Chairman’s discretion) 
· Street light not working Harmony SA64 0LG

· Poppy Wreath – Cllr Rhian Lloyd to order

Date of next meeting 7th November 2016.

Signed .............................................................................
Date ..................................................................

